
Proposed Administrative Consent Agreement 

Background Summary 

 

Subject:  Northeast Patients Group, d/b/a 
Wellness Connection of Maine 
PO Box 1058 
Augusta, Maine 04332-1058 

 

Date of Incident(s): May 2012 through March 2013 

 

Background Narrative: That on February 22, 2013, the Board received a phone call from a concerned 
person who alleged that a pesticide was being applied to the medical marijuana being grown at the Wellness 
Connection medical marijuana cultivation site in Auburn. On March 4, 2013, two Board inspectors conducted a 
joint inspection with DHHS personnel at the company’s Auburn cultivation site. 
 
From that inspection, Board staff documented seven pesticides at the Company’s Auburn cultivation site: 
Serenade Disease Control Concentrate, Gnatrol WDG Biological Larvicide, Monterey Garden Insect Spray, 
Actinovate Lawn & Garden Fungicide, Forbid 4F Ornamental Insecticide/Miticide, Monterey Take Down 
Garden Spray and CX Hydroponics Tanlin Drops.  A company employee stated that all but Forbid 4F 
Ornamental Insecticide/Miticide and Monterey Take Down Garden Spray were used on the site. Various 
combinations of these products were applied on a weekly basis. 
 
Actinovate Lawn & Garden Fungicide and CX Hydroponics Tanlin Drops were not registered in the state of 
Maine. None of the pesticides the company applied to medical marijuana were registered for use on marijuana. 
 
On March 14, 2013, a Board inspector assisted in a joint inspection with DHHS at the Wellness Connection of 
Maine’s Thomaston cultivation site and documented that four pesticides found at the Company’s Auburn 
cultivation site were also found at the Thomaston site. These were: Serenade Disease Control Concentrate (EPA 
# 69592-12); Actinovate Lawn & Garden Fungicide (EPA # 73314-1); and Monterey Take Down Garden Spray 
(EPA # 67702-5-54705); and Monterey Garden Insect Spray (62719-314-54705). 
 
There were three additional pesticides found at the Thomaston site that were not found at the Auburn site: 
Doktor Doom Total Release Fogger (EPA registration # 72804-1); Organocide 3 in 1 Garden Spray (no EPA 
registration #); and Gnatrol WDG (EPA registration # 73049-56). Although Board staff documented the 
existence of Monterey Take Down Garden Spray at the Thomaston cultivation site, this pesticide was never 
used by the Company and has since been returned to the vendor. 
 

Summary of Violation(s):   
 CMR 01-026 Chapter 20 Section 1(B)—prohibits the use of registered pesticides for other than 

registered uses. 
 

 7 U.S.C. § 136j (a)(2)(G), 7 M.R.S.A. § 606 (2)(B) and 22 M.R.S.A § 1471-D(8)(F)—prohibits the use 
of a pesticide inconsistent with its label. 

 
 CMR 01-026 Chapter 20 Section 1(A)—prohibits the use of any pesticide not registered by the Maine 

Board of Pesticides Control.  
 



 22 M.R.S. § 1471-D (8)(C) - Used or supervised the use of pesticides applied in a careless, negligent or 
faulty manner or in a manner which is potentially harmful to the public health, safety or welfare or the 
environment.  
 

Rationale for Settlement: The staff considered the number and duration of pesticide applications. None of 
the pesticides were registered for use on medical marijuana and several of the pesticides were not registered in 
Maine. The pesticide applications were potentially harmful to patients using the medical marijuana. 
 
Attachments: Proposed Consent Agreement  
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